
meet other Lions from our 
District and exchange Li-
ons experiences.  Please 
ask Secretary Crystal for 
a registration form. 
 
I’ll be away on an overseas 
trip in August.  As 1st VP 
Mei is also currently away, 
2nd VP Sylvia will be look-
ing after the Club’s affairs 
in our absence.  See you 
again upon my return in 
September. 
 
 
Yours in Lions 
Anthony 
 
 
 

My Fellow Lions 
 
This month sees the begin-
ning of a brand new Lions 
year.  I would like to see all 
of us having a renewed fo-
cus on Serving our commu-
nity — to continue doing 
those things that we have 
been doing well  in the past 
and to explore new ways 
and venues so that we can 
collectively Serve even 
better than before. 
 
At our July Members 
Meeting, we are again fur-
ther strengthened by 
Janet Hung and Timothy 
Yuen being inducted as our 
newest members.  To date, 
our membership has grown 
well over the 60 mark.  At 
the beginning of each Lions 
year with new annual mem-
bership fees due, it is com-
mon to have a small mem-
bership drop.  However, 
with the way that our Club 
is going, hopefully, similar 
to the previous 3 years, 
we’ll be able to set off this 
loss after the first half of 
the Lions year and enjoy a 
net membership growth 
from January onwards.  
 
At our Board meeting on 17 
July, approval was given to 
Irene Chau and Marnie Ra-
ranasena to join us as new 
members and for Lion 
Belinda Wan to transfer 
over to us.  We look for-
ward to welcoming them at 
our Members Meeting on 5 
September. 
 
A club is as strong as the 

sum total of its members.  I 
wish to appeal to all of you 
that we need quality mem-
bers.  If you know of anyone 
who are like service-minded 
individuals like ourselves, 
please tell them about us and 
invite them to our dinner 
meetings.  This way, we may 
be able to entice them to be-
come one of us, thereby fur-
ther developing and strength-
ening our Club. 
 
In the June Bulletin, I re-
ported that we are in the 
process of formalizing our 
International Club Twinning 
process with LC Järvenpää/
Ainot (Finland).  Recently, we 
received a Letter of Con-
gratulations and a Club Twin-
ning patch from LCI HQ.  This 
signifies that the twinning 
process is now complete.  A 
full report on how this Club 
Twinning has come about is 
provided on Pages 2-3. 
 
On Monday, 6 August, we are 
having a joint meeting with 
Lions Clubs in our Zone to 
welcome Lion Carol Alderson, 
our new District Governor at 
Zilver Restaurant.  It is es-
sential to RSVP Secretary 
Crystal by 27 July. 
 
On 22 September, we are 
visiting the elderly at CASS, 
Campsie.  If you wish to at-
tend and/ or entertain the 
elderly there, please contact 
VP Simon Leung for further 
details. 
 
Our District Convention will 
be held on 13 October at 
Town Hall, Sydney.  It would 
be a wonderful opportunity to 
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honour of being appointed 
as an officer on the Dis-
trict Cabinet in the capac-
ity as Australian Lions 
Mints Chairman.  Our Club 
has purchased a carton of 
Lions mints and some of 
these will be included in 
the gift packs to be pre-
sented to the elderly at 
CASS on 22 Sept.  In addi-

tion, the Board 
has also ap-
proved a small 
donation of 
$2,000 to CASS 
to support their 
very meaningful 
community ser-
vices. 
 
The annual  Dis-
trict Confer-
ence falls on 
Saturday, 13 
October this 
year.  We have 

decided to subscribe to a 
full table at the Confer-
ence Dinner at Zilver to 
support.  If you wish to 
attend under our Club’s 
banner, please RSVP Sec 
Crystal. 
 
During the Lions Interna-
tional Convention held in 
Chicago in July, results of 
a number of International 
contests were announced.  
I am happy to report that 
our Club is on the winners’ 
list.  We received an Hon-
orable Mention in the Club 
Website category.  Con-
gratulations and a big 
thank you to the web team! 
 
Yours in Lions 
Anthony 

My fellow Lions 
 
Greetings from Beijing.  
This is my fourth week 
away from Sydney and I am 
writing to you amidst a day 
temperature of 35+ de-
grees Celsius.  I wish to 
thank VP Sylvia and the 
team for looking after 
things during my 
absence — at the 
joint clubs meeting 
to welcome new Dis-
trict Governor Carol 
on 6 August and at 
the Ball Organising 
Committee  and 
Board meetings held 
on 19 August. 
 
As I understand it, 
to date, there are 
some 10 or so mem-
bers out of a total 
of 60+ who are yet 
to settle their 2007-8 an-
nual membership fees 
which were due on 30 June.  
Membership Chairman Tony 
Wong will be in touch with 
them shortly seeking pay-
ment.  If you still haven’t 
as yet paid, please do so 
soon as the Board at its 
next meeting on 18 Sept 
will have to deal with Mem-
bership matters including 
unpaid membership dues. 
 
As you are aware, strict 
security and traffic ar-
rangements are in place in 
early September during 
the APEC summit meetings.  
For this reason, the Board 
has decided to postpone 
the September Members 

Meeting to the second 
Wednesday of the month, ie, 
12 September.  So please 
come to the meeting on 12 
September instead. 
 
Saturday, 1 March 2008 has 
been marked as the date for 
our Charity Ball 2008.  Please 
enter this date in your diary 

and support this annual major 
fund raising activity of our 
Club.  The invitations and 
tickets are now ready and can 
be collected at our next 
meeting on 12 September at 
Zilver Restaurant.  Those who 
have connections with pro-
spective sponsors could refer 
links to the Organising Com-
mittee to follow up if re-
quired. 
 
We are visiting the elderly at 
CASS at their Campsie home 
on Saturday, 22 September.  
All are welcome.  However, it 
is essential to RSVP VP Simon 
on 0411 868 033 by 31 August 
as we need to inform our host 
of the numbers.  In the cur-
rent Lions Year, I have the 
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Janie Dade Smith Award for Out-
standing Contribution to Rural, Remote 
and Indigenous Health.  She also un-
dertook Night Patrol and youth pro-
gram development for the ‘St Vincent 
de Paul Society’.  In the next 12 
months, she will continue to perform 
humanitarian work with the said Health 
Network and St Vincent de Paul Soci-
ety. 
 
The finalists are invited to our Change-
over 2007 Dinner Meeting on 6 June 
during which the results will be an-
nounced and cheques presented to the 
winners. 
 

 

This is the 5th consecutive 
year that our Club is offering 
our Sydney Chinese Lions Hu-
manitarian Scholarship.  The 
purpose is to encourage and 
recognise humanitarian ser-
vices undertaken by university 
students. 
 
Throughout these years, this scholar-
ship has received excellent recognition 
and acknowledgement from the public.   
 
In February, we invited for applications 
and the response was excellent.  The 
quality of applications received this 
year, compared to previous years, is 
the highest ever. 
 
The adjudicating panel comprises Presi-
dent Anthony Cheung, Vice President 
Sylvia Chong, Membership Chairman 
Wanty Kerr, and Lion Arthur Kwan.  
They selected 3 finalists, and each 
finalist made a brief presentation at 
our dinner meeting held on 2 May. 
 
The finalists are Marianna Leishman, 
Mark Longhurst and Angela Titmuss.  
The following is a brief description of 
their humanitarian work. 
 
Marianna Leishman is from the 
University of Sydney.  Whilst studying, 
she undertook numerous pro-bono 
tasks.  She volunteered with 
‘Mahboba’s Promise’, a charity that 
provides food, shelter and education to 
widows and orphans in Afghanistan.  
She also served at Wirringa Baiya Abo-
riginal Women’s Legal Centre working 
on domestic violence and sexual assault 
cases.  She drafted submissions for 
the ‘Refugee Advice and Casework 
Service’ and ‘NSW Young Lawyers for 
Human Rights’.  She published articles 
on experiences of Muslim women as 
victims of discrimination and harass-
ment.  She has also voluntarily assisted 
in projects for the ‘Homeless Persons 
Legal Service’, the ‘Stolen Wages Pro-

ject’, the ‘Sydney Children’s Hospital’ 
and ‘Cana Communities Darlinghurst 
Shelter’.  Next year, she’s going to 
travel to remote rural Australia for 
the Aurora Native Title Internship.   
 
Mark Longhurst is from the Uni-
versity of Sydney.  In 2004, while he 
was still in high-school, he single-
handedly ran the World Vision Forty 
hour Famine at Newington College, 
raising over $6,000.  He worked in 
South Africa for six months, caring for 
93 Zulu children who were affected by 
HIV/AIDS and domestic violence.  He 
volunteered as Assistant Manager of 
the ‘Koori Kitchen Project’, assisting 
Aboriginal teenagers in Redfern to 
learn about meal preparation and 
healthy eating habits.  He spent some 
three months in Manila, volunteering as 
Regional Office Manager of an organi-
sation named ‘VOICE’, providing legal 
services to stateless Vietnamese refu-
gees.  In the next 10 months, he will be 
travelling to Washington DC to con-
tinue volunteered work in refugee-
resettlement and counter-trafficking 
of Vietnamese nationals.  He will also 
be actively involved in a university soci-
ety’s humanitarian project in Uganda.     
 
Angela Titmuss is from the Uni-
versity of New South Wales.  She has 
been extensively involved in humanitar-
ian activities over the past 10 years.  
In 2002 she was President of Rural 
Allied Health and Medical Society, a 
university society with the objective of 
increasing the health workforce for 
remote rural Australia.  Since 2003 
she has been involved with the National 
Rural Health Network, undertaking 
rural school visits, health programs 
promotion, running workshops for In-
digenous school students, and others.  
In 2005 she worked as a volunteer in 
Walungurru, a remote Australian town, 
coordinating youth activities that 
aimed at diversion against petrol sniff-
ing, as well as training local youth 
there, and promoting health programs.  
Earlier this year she received the 

Angela Titmuss, a Humanitarian 
Scholarship Finalist Presentation 

her Case at our May Meeting 
 

PHOTOGRAPHY 
Lion 
First Place: Alvin Tabanag, Dasmarinas Lions Club - 301 A2, Philippines 
Honorable Mention: John F. Dunn, Prescott Noon Lions Club - 21 C, Arizona, 
USA 
 
Lions Club 
First Place: Bursa Marmara Lions Club, 118 K, Turkey 
Honorable Mention: Agat Guamerica Lions Club, 204, Guam 
 

NEWSLETTER (BULLETIN) 
Lions Club 
First Place: Hamamatsu Lions Club, 334 C, Japan 
Honorable Mentions: First Flight Lions Club, 31 J, North Carolina, USA; 
Poona Ganeshkhind Lions Club, 323 D2, India; 
Prescott Noon Lions Club, 21 C, Arizona, USA; 
Vancouver Cathay New Century Lions Club, 19 A1, Canada 
District 
First Place: District 107 I, Finland 
Honorable Mentions: District 17 K1, Kansas, USA; 
District 300 A3, Multiple District 300 Taiwan; 
District 300 C1, Multiple District 300 Taiwan; 
District 300 D1, Multiple District 300 Taiwan 
 

TRADING PIN 
Lions Club 
First Place: House Springs Lions Club, Missouri, USA 
Honorable Mention: Wadena Lions Club, Minnesota, USA 
 
District 
First Place: District 50, Hawaii, USA 
Honorable Mention: District 14 M, Pennsylvania, USA 

Results of 2007 Lions Clubs  
International Contest 



area in Sydney and 
make our presence felt. 
With Lions flags at all 
the entrances to the 
area and the mass on 
the old Pyrmont Bridge, 
the sight was certainly 
most spectacular. 
 
The flags are 4.5mtrs 
long x 1.5mtrs, made 
for indoor or outdoor 
use, printed with indi-
vidual Club names. 
After the Convention, 
they will be returned to 
Clubs for their own 
future use. 
 
Our Club has sub-
scribed to a banner.  
After we get it back, 
we will certainly put it 
to good use in our fu-
ture functions.  
 
During the Convention, 
President Anthony and 
VPE Simon made full 
use of the occasion.  
They met up with fellow 
Australian Lions and 
helped widen our Lions 
network. 

In any given Lions 
Year, 3 different kinds 
of Lions Convention are 
held.  There’s the In-
ternational Conference 
held in July, the District 
Convention held in Octo-
ber and the Multiple 
District Convention held 
in May.  
 
This year, the Multiple 
District 201 National 
Convention was held on 
13-20 May at Darling 
Harbour. Over 1000 
Lions from all over Aus-
tralia attended.  Our 
Club was represented by 
President Anthony and 
VP Elect Simon.  
  
The Organising Commit-
tee secured an agree-
ment with the Darling 
Harbour Foreshore Au-
thority to display ban-
ners on all the flag poles 
within the precinct, 250 
in total for the week of 
the National Convention.  
It is  generally thought 
that Lions are not get-
ting exposure at Conven-
tions.  So the National 
Convention was our op-
portunity to flood Dar-
ling Harbour - a major 
tourist and business The Award-winning Castle Hill RSL Youth Band International Club Twinning 

 
If the club initiates an-
other international twin-
ning during another year, 
the club may then apply 
for another patch or 
certificate for the sec-
ond twinning. Whether a 
club twins once or 20 
times during a fiscal 
year, it still receives only 
one award. Clubs are 
advised to limit the num-
ber of twinnings in order 
to develop those twinning 
relationships. 
 

P A G E  3  V O L U M E  I V ,  I S S U E  8  

The International Club 
Twinning Program is a 
reciprocal program 
between clubs of dif-
ferent countries. Its 
purpose is to give Lions 
and Leos of different 
cultures an opportunity to 
learn about one another. 
Upon reporting the first 
twinning to international 
headquarters, clubs re-
ceive a twinning patch or 
twinning certificate. Clubs 
receive no further award 
or recognition for that 
twinning relationship.   

IPDG David Molcher of 201W2 
With President Anthony & VPE Simon 

 

 

Multiple District 
First Place: Multiple District 21, Arizona, USA 
Honorable Mention: Multiple District 28, Utah, USA 
 

FRIENDSHIP BANNER 
Lions Club 
First Place: Bedford Lions Club, Indiana, USA 
Honorable Mention: Minami Osaka Misasagi Lions Club, Japan 
 

PR IDEA 
Lion 
First Place: Enrico Baitone, Chivasso Host Lions Club, 108 IA1, Italy 
Honorable Mention: David E. Shields, Charlemont Lions Club, 33 Y, Massachusetts, USA 
 
Lions Club 
First Place: Colombo Mid City Lions Club, 306 C2, Sri Lanka 
Honorable Mention: Modena Wiligelmo Lions Club, 108 TB, Italy 
District 
First Place: District 323 D2, India 
Honorable Mention: District 324 E3, India 
 

WEB SITE 
Lions Club 
First Place: Vancouver Cathay New Century Lions Club, 19 A1, Canada 
Honorable Mentions: Hammonton Lions Club, 16 C, New Jersey, USA; 

Sydney Chinese Lions Club, 201 N5, Australia 
 
District 
First Place: District 308 A1, Singapore 
Honorable Mentions: District 4 A1, California, USA; 
District 16 C, New Jersey, USA 
 
Multiple District 
First Place: Multiple District 29, West Virginia, USA 
Honorable Mentions: Multiple District 18, Georgia, USA; 
Multiple District 40, New Mexico, USA 
 



We Serve 

Upcoming Events 
  Function Venue/ Dress Code Date & Time Cost per person 

 Sydney Chinese Lions September 
Members Meeting 
(regular meeting on 5 Sept.  
postponed to Wed, 12 Sept.) 

Zilver Restaurant 
Club Uniform or  
Lounge Suit 
 

Wednesday 
12 September 
2007  
7:00 for 7:30pm  

$30 per person 

  
Visiting the Elderly at Chinese 
Australian Services Society (CASS) 
華人服務社 

 

 
44-50 Sixth Avenue 
Campsie 
 

 
Saturday 
22 Sept. 2007 
1:00 — 4:00pm 

 
Free of Charge 

  
Handover Ceremony of Ambulance 
St John Ambulance & LC of Sydney 
Chinese Inc. 

 
University of Sydney 

 
Saturday,  
13 October 2007 
2:00pm 

 
(By invitation of St 
John Ambulance only) 

  
District 201N5 Conference 
 
 
Conference Dinner 

 
Sydney Town Hall 
 
 
Zilver Restaurant 

 
Saturday,  
13 October 2007 
 
7:00 for 7:30pm 

 
Free of Charge 
 
 
$45 per person 

 

For bookings please contact: 
Secretary Crystal Siu (ph: 9570 8900, mobile: 0400 228 823, email: ccsiu@hotmail.com) 

P.O. Box K422 

Haymarket 

NSW 2000 

Australia 

email: sydneychineselions@yahoo.com.au 

The Lions Club of Sydney Chinese Inc. is a member of 
Lions  Clubs  International,  an  international  non  profit 
community  service  organization,  upholding  a  common 
motto "WE SERVE".  Today, there are Lions Clubs in 200 
countries and geographical areas all over the world.  In 
District 201N5, which covers the Sydney area and Nor-
folk Island, there are some 80 Clubs with around 1,800 
members.  Amongst these, there are around 7 Chinese-
based Clubs.  Sydney Chinese Lions is the first of these 
Chinese-based Clubs chartered in April 1995. 
 
Over the past thirteen years, under the leadership of 
President Dr. Anthony Cheung and other Past Presidents, 
in conjunction with the relentless effort of its members, 
and on top of all these, the generous donations and spon-
sorships received from the community,  the Club has 
raised and donated over two hundred thousand dollars to 
a number of charities including St John Ambulance, the 
Australian Red Cross, the Sir David Martin Foundation, 
the Fred Hollows Foundation, Westmead and Concord 
Hospitals, the Children's Mobility (Hart Walker) Founda-
tion and the Elderly Australian Chinese Homes.  Thou-
sands had reaped the benefits.  The Club is also mindful 
of encouraging young adults to participate in humanitar-
ian services, hence, since 2003, it has been offering its 
humanitarian scholarships. 

The Lions Club of  
Sydney Chinese Inc. 

www.sydneychineselions.org.au 


